Chrysalis Board Minutes August 2016

<u>Present:</u> Melissa Gibson, Bryan Evans, Sara Pinkard Fite, Jason Boston, Heather Evans, Tami Mason, Catie Millard, Chevy Millard, Stacey Posey

Jason called the meeting to order with Heather opening in prayer.

Treasures Report: Currently in account there is \$6,198. All bills have been paid as well as Upper Room.

Ball approved.

Communications: Sara reported things were going well.

Prayer Chapel: Nothing to report

<u>Candlelight</u>: After October, Avery will no longer be able to do candlelight. Blake and Meghan will take over beginning with the boys flight.

Big House: Heather wanted to emphasize that she does not encourage or entertain politics in Big House.

<u>Team Selection</u>: is going well. Chasidy is doing well and almost has her team built, Pat still building his team.

Jason is currently calling LD's. Next team selection is October.

Transportation: Bo said we can still use the van(s) that he was using for future flights.

Clowning: no report

<u>Kitchen/Dining</u>: everything is good. The Harrells are revamping the kitchen.

<u>Old Business</u>: Kerri noted that if we want to purchase the tables for the conference room, she can order them but someone else, maybe whoever will be going to Sams Club for food, will need to contact her about pick up. At present time we are still seeking a place for storage.

Currently there are 4 applications.

First Aid kits are still in progress.

The printer has been purchased.

Pat is still working on upgrading the kitchen.

Mountain Ridge will be holding a meeting on Sunday Sept 18 to discuss the viability of their community.

(There was also mention of a scholarship at Big House in Matthew Keiths name. Was that something that was already done, possibly last flight. I don't have a motion/second on this)

<u>Supplies</u>: We are fine now, but Kerri also noted that with school supplies on sale, now would be a good time to purchase more supplies, especially, pens, markers, glue, notebooks, - things that are used frequently in the conference room.

Tear Down: all went well on May flight.

New Business: A suggestion was made to purchase a memorial tree in memory of Tim Roberson with a spending limit of \$125.

Positions to be filled:

Transportation

Asst. Dining

Asst. S.D.

Reunion/Hoots

Heather made a motion to adjourn conference, Stacey seconded.

Conference adjourned, and meeting closed with prayer.